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BRIDGE TO ASIA

Sharing knowledge between East and West

May 18, 2017
To Whom It May Concern:

Thank you for your offer of used library books. Bridge to Asia is
a federally registered 510 (c) (3) non-profit organization. By law,
any and all donated books will not be transferred to anyone in
exchange for money, property or services, and will be

used solely for purposes related to our tax exempt status. Your
books will be distributed to benefit teachers, students and
children in China who do not have sufficient access to English
language materials.

Our shipping information is as follows:

Bridge to Asia

25014 Viking Street
Hayward, CA 94545
Contact: Rich Tamura
Phone: 510-887-8378

Please do not hesitate to contact us with any questions.
Thank you again,
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